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Dear Praying Friends,
Time has been flying again…we can’t believe it’s been two months since we last wrote to you. We’ve lots to tell you and there’s much that needs your prayers so please take a few minutes, settle in and you can catch up on our part in God’s mission in Peru.

Paul’s News: The youth camp which you had been praying for seems to have been a great success. We had seventy people attend and many were impacted by the talks, worship and fun! Lots were prayed for and hearing feedback from people since the camp, it seems that people’s lives have been changed and that the impact has gone beyond the end of our time away. At the end of the camp we challenged some of the young people to consider taking part in a trip to help a diocesan mission in another area of Peru. People would need to find the time and money to take part but I believe it is important we help young Peruvians into mission and hope it will encourage young people to have a missionary heart. I am continuing looking to see how we can improve and develop youth work across the diocese here and have been looking into the possibility of a full time Peruvian diocesan youth worker. We would need to find the right person and a way to set this up; if it is God’s will, it will happen (but if it isn’t it won’t!!). Please pray!! In the youth groups I am involved with, the Youth Alpha course in Surco has been struggling. We are lacking a critical mass and are restarting the course on Friday 20th March. We really want young people from the upper and middle classes to hear about Jesus and believe this could be a good way. However, maybe God has other plans? Please pray for God’s guidance on this. We took four young people from San Patricio, Ventanilla, to the youth camp and hope this will inspire and encourage them. I hope and pray that soon those from the mission itself will be able to take this group on. Please pray for Juan Carlos who has said he will help with this, and for young leaders to take on responsibility. And finally, at our church (San Juan Evangelista) we recently had the closing ceremony for the baking course that Teófila has been running. We have invited the participants to the youth group this Saturday (21st March) and pray that they might know Jesus through the course and the group. Seven young people from church attended the diocesan camp and they have been really encouraged by it.
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Sarah’s News: It was great to be in Ventanilla an extra day a week running a summer workshop on English and Maths. My extra time there helped immensely in getting to know the children, their pets (!) and some parents better. Some children who attended have now started coming along to ‘El Arca’ too. I have seen how desperate many parents are for their children to make the most of their education and am planning to run a workshop on how they can help their children. It was a real blessing that this year we were again able (thanks to a donation) to provide some of the resources the children need for school from the huge list they are given. Now it’s term-time I would like to continue at the mission on Tuesdays after school and am praying as to what to do. Please continue to remember Jorge, Victor and María’s 
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family in your prayers. Their mum has recently had another baby and they have not been attending regularly. Sunday school at San Juan Evangelista is going well, although the numbers have dropped since Christmas. The great encouragement is that we now have four teachers and a helper.  I ran two training sessions on Children’s Ministry recently to encourage the team and they went well. It has been great to spend time in the classrooms at the Compassion student centre helping the tutors and seeing how to overcome different challenges!  I have felt most useful being able to work at different behaviour strategies to help contain the more lively characters. One such character is Juan Manuel. He was so pleased to see me on Wednesday that he jumped up to hug me and I almost ended up with a plaster on my nose to match Paul’s from last year! It was good to be able to do a talk on ‘Love and Discipline’ this month with the staff to help the team with ideas on positive behaviour management. I have also been thrilled to hear that the head teacher at Santísima Trinidad definitely wants ‘El Arca’ to begin in April, this time being led by the teachers.  Having recently received a generous donation we will be able to set the school up with their own ‘Ark’. I will be responsible for training the staff and keeping tabs on how things are going, but will not need to be in school on such a regular basis.

Bite-size Highlights: 
· We were visited for three weeks by Esther, a friend from Aylesbury who helped with the youth camp, at the student centre and in San Patricio.
· Sarah enjoyed her birthday on the 27th February. In the evening we had friends round to the house to celebrate.
· The world’s economic problems are having their effect. The slide of the pound’s value against the dollar means UK money doesn’t go as far as it used to affecting our support and donations to support mission here in Peru. 
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For your prayers:
Please thank God for:

· The youth camp and all the young people who attended and were impacted by God.
· All the exciting possibilities for ministry that God continues to open up.

· For Esther’s visit and the encouragement she gave us.

· For the baking course and all the young people who attended.

Please continue to pray for:

· The young people who attended the diocesan camp as they seek to follow Jesus.
· The possibility of a full time Peruvian youth worker and the development of the diocesan youth work.

· The Surco group and Youth Alpha – For God’s guidance and for growth in numbers of young people.

· For Juan Carlos to have the passion and time to invest in the young people in San Patricio and for young leaders to take on responsibilities in the group.

· That the young people who took part in the baking course will come to know Jesus.

· For Jairo, Juan Manuel, Jonatan, Jean Paul and Jean Pier (all the J’s!) who attend Compassion, for improvements in their behaviour.
· For the ‘El Arca’ training and the relaunch at the school. 
Thank you for your part in God’s mission! With lots of love and prayers from us both, Paul and Sarah
Sarah’s Birthday Cake!





Sarah with Luis at Sunday school





What would you do? – Going deeper No. 11


Getting to grips with cross-cultural mission and some of the issues we encounter. Take some time to chew over the issues! Here’s this month’s:





You’ve been praying and praying. You think God is leading you to do something. Other people you respect agree. You work really hard on it, get people’s support, put lots of energy, time and often money in, pray some more and…not a lot happens!





Understanding clearly what God is saying is not easy at the best of times, let alone when you are working in different cultures and situations to your norm. When things don’t work out, what do you do? Did you hear God wrong? Was it the wrong time and place? Do you pray more and try harder? Do you stop, admit you were wrong, give up and do something different? Does it depend on the situation and how clear God’s call is? How do you know the difference between a need for perseverance and the flogging of a dead horse?!

















What do you think about…? Young people’s workshop on camp
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